



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

## Minutes of UHCC Committee meeting held on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> February 2019 – 7.30-8.30pm

### Held at Upper Hopton Cricket Club

#### Present:

Tracey Thompson ,Paul Stones, Richard Wood, John Stanger, Jack Carson ,  
Rob Wild, Steve Hemingway, Andrew Gallagher,

#### Apologies

Ian Heaton, Eric Conyers

<b>Previous minutes:</b>	
Minutes from January meeting circulated and proposed as true record by Rob Wild and John Stanger	
<b>Matters arising</b>	
None from previous meeting	
<b>Correspondence</b>	
None	
<b>League Report</b>	
The meeting is Tuesday 5 <sup>th</sup> so not much to report. Cup draws still to come out. We haven't entered the second team in to the cup, only first team. All rules changes were voted in. Fixtures still to come out but the first game will be 27/4/19	

## Minutes of February Meeting

Website meeting is on 21<sup>st</sup> February at Blackley CC 7.30pm start for the new scoring system.  
Need to look at someone taking a laptop. Richard, David, Matt and John are attending.  
Andrew Gallagher to ask Charlie if he can go too.

### Finance Committee Report

Treasurer not present so no report

### Marketing Committee Report

Rob still chasing up those who haven't paid.

Haighs farm still a possible sponsor to ask.

Ian Wightman still to chase up for sponsorship

Matt has offered his help with marketing. Need to look at the best way for this to work. A.G suggested they help with the digital marketing side of the club

**RW**

**AG**

### Admin Committee Report

Nothing to report

### Senior Cricket Committee Report

Nothing to report but Rob and John said nets were well attended.

## Minutes of February Meeting

<b>Junior Section Report</b>	
<p>There has been a meeting between us and Hopton Mills attended by I.H, R.W, T.T, R.W and J.C.</p> <p>Rob has contacted our junior players and is not going to be able to raise teams for 13's and 15's as he only has 4-5 per team. He has been in contact with Hopton Mills and they are confident they can.</p> <p>Jack to put a plea for players in the local paper</p> <p>Rob has been in touch with Alex from Allstars and is hoping to get some under 9's to add to the 2 we have to make a team.</p> <p>After the meetings with Hopton Mills it was understood we would work together but that doesn't seem the case now.</p> <p>Tracey suggested contacting local High schools for players for 13' and 15's. Rob said he had previously contacted All Saints but had no reply. No contact has been made to Mirfield senior schools. Possibly ask Alex if this could be done but we are short of time now as teams have to be submitted to the league this month.</p>	<b>JC</b>
<b>Ground Committee Report</b>	
<p>With the weather changing, Paul said they might be able to get onto the pitch this week. His only concern was getting the machinery ready before he goes away.</p> <p>It has been suggested to have a list of jobs for pre season work. Paul said the only pressing issue was the new container. Jack has had contact with Steve Seymour and we are looking at 6-8 weeks before it arrives</p> <p>Rob mentioned the roof is full of leaves and needs clearing as well as cutting back the branches on the trees at the side. Other jobs suggested were – covers (jack suggested jet washing them) sight screens, planting around the ground and just a general tidy up.</p> <p>Not sure when the fencing will be done now, possibly May/June time.</p> <p>Still a seat to repair but nothing really to be done before the next meeting.</p> <p>Paul mentioned some of the gravel has gone from the car park. As the padlock has still not turned up, it could be Kirklees who have been in and not replaced this. We will have to contact Kirklees for new one</p> <p>Richard has found out that the handrail will be made from galvanised steel and there will be intermittent gaps to prevent children (and adults) sliding down. It was agreed to go ahead with this at a cost of £750</p> <p>Kevin has been asked to look at some old equipment and its possible we cold acquire a generator which could be useful.</p> <p>Ian has offered his help on Wednesday s</p>	<b>??</b>

## Minutes of February Meeting

<b>Clubhouse Committee</b>	
Nothing to report	
<b>AOB</b>	
<p>Quiz night – Booked for 5<sup>th</sup> April and already full. Claire will do pie and peas and Ian and Tracey to run the bar</p> <p>Jazz festival will be 8<sup>th</sup> June – Tracey is attending a meeting on Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> so more information will be available next meeting.</p> <p>Jack will speak to Andrew Nichols about the BBQ .</p> <p>Rob attended a junior league meeting and we have been asked about hosting cup matches and Taverners games. Agreed to express interest .</p> <p>John and Tracey have discussed putting the minutes of the meetings on the website as they were all on the old website. This can easily be done by John but it was agreed to ask at every meeting if there was anything that should be excluded from the website versions. Finances agreed not to be on there.</p> <p>New match balls this year and any left from last season can only be used by second team.</p> <p>League subs not yet paid. Richard to chase this up with David Stones.</p> <p>We are still in need of an auditor.</p> <p>Junior signing on night was discussed but there will only really be 11's to sign on. Possibly look at March time.</p> <p>Senior signing on night could possibly be combined with a poker night to raise funds. A.G is happy to run on the night but can't commit to organising it. Look at dates in March.</p> <p>Archie does not want to score this year as he would lie to play more. Other possible scorers could be Ellie Wood and Seb Wild</p>	<p><b>ALL</b></p> <p><b>JC</b></p> <p><b>RW</b></p> <p><b>JS &amp; TT</b></p> <p><b>RW</b></p>
<b>Future events</b>	
Quiz night – 5 <sup>th</sup> April	
<b>250 Club Draw</b>	
Number 78 – Matt Broadbent - £50	
<b>Next meeting</b>	
4 <sup>th</sup> March 2019, 7.30pm start	